 MINUTES FROM THE REGULAR BOARD MEETING OF THE
BARLOW WATER IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT
January 13, 2024
The Barlow Water Improvement District (BWID), an Oregon Corporation, organized pursuant to ORS Chapter 65; operating as a nonprofit water improvement district pursuant to ORS Chapter 554, holds this regular membership meeting at our office conference room located at 106A N Morrow Rd in Pine Hollow on this 13th day of January, 2024. 

Chairman Kim Schlaht called the meeting to order at 9:01am. Directors present: Kim Schlaht, Steve Ferrell, James Birchfield, Melanie Birchfield and Glenn Miller. Steve Gordon attended by phone. Also in attendance were Barlow Water employees Dawn Denney, Laurie Barnes, Donald Hughes and Don Veenker. Also in attendance were John Turner, Richard Smith and Robert Goleman. 
Minutes from the BWID board meeting held on October 14, 2023 were reviewed. Steve F. motioned to approve the minutes. James seconded the motion, which was approved by all board members present. 

October, November and December 2023 financial reports were presented to the board. Steve G. read the financial report for December 2023. He reiterated the P/L year to date does not reflect the interest portion of monthly USDA loan payment. He states we have only profited $14,000.00 year to date. We need to save money for well repairs. Steve F. motioned to approve the financial reports. Glenn seconded the motion, which was approved by all board members present. The financial reports are attached as a separate document to these minutes. 

October, November and December 2023 system reports were presented to the board. Don read the system report for December. The system reports are attached as separate documents to these minutes. 
Final building and mechanical inspection were approved and we received our certificate of occupancy.

Eagle Point has been completed except for one hookup. Kudos to Don and Donnie for all of their hard work. 

Don and Donnie attempted to located the shut off valve for the out of district property, but were unsuccessful. Don said we could hire a boring company to bore under the road. Don will need to get a price and notify the customer. This is on hold until the weather improves. 
At a previous meeting, Dawn asked the board if they wanted to insure any of our fire hydrants. She was asked to contact our insurance agent with follow up questions. One was if it would cover flooding for someone’s house. The other was if we have an umbrella policy. This type of coverage does not cover home flooding and we don’t need an umbrella policy because we have a large enough policy already. If we wanted to add insurance coverage on some of our fire hydrants, it would be about $400.00 a year. Our most recent insurance bill was $8,417.00. After some discussion, the board decided against insuring any of our hydrants. Don mentioned there was an Oregon statute that covers anyone injured on recreational property. Dawn will check with our insurance agent to clarify what our coverage is on our access lots. 
Kim introduced Laurie to the board members. Dawn will be retiring and Laurie will be taking her place. Dawn has been training her and Laurie is doing a great job. 

Dawn gave an update on the generator grant. She received an invoice from Hage Electric and contacted Larry Warren. Larry will be sending all invoices to Sheridan at Wasco County for payment. The installations have been moved up from May to February or March, so we need to get prepared. The fire department’s generator will be installed first, followed by the community center, then ours. BWID committed to donating our old generator to Wamic Water years ago. Richard Smith and Robert Goleman are representatives of Wamic Water and they confirmed that they still want the old generator. They would like to look at it. The diesel tank will also be donated once the diesel is emptied out of it. Dawn said before and after photos need to be taken so they can be submitted to the County. 
Richard Smith reported a leak on JW Rd. Don will check into it. 

The Covid Tax Relief that Dawn applied for in June has been delayed. The IRS announced a slowdown in processing claims. Laurie will keep everyone posted as she receives any updates. Dawn is unclear how we are going to receive the funds.

The igniter is out in the golf cart. There have been problems with the previous parts that were ordered. Don was able to find a part made in Japan. Once this is received, he can take it to Jerry Searles, who will replace it for us. 

Eric Grendel from the Wasco County Health Department sent Dawn information about a Water and Waste Disposal Loan & Grant Program. Dawn and Laurie verified that there is no expiration date on this grant. He wanted this information shared with the board because of the future mandates on a sewer system in Pine Hollow. Don said we need to have a piece a land before we can even consider this. 

Davon Hodgen has retired from the board, so we have an open board seat. John Turner has expressed some interest in being a board member. Steve F. nominated John Turner. All board members agreed to accept John as our new board member. John took the oath of office. 
Steve G’s phone connection began to go bad, so he left the meeting at approximately 9:50am. 

Our SCADA computer is not hooked up to the generator, so when the power goes off, Don has to manually control the generator. When the new generator is installed, Don will ensure they connect it to the shop so the SCADA will work. Rather than ordering a new computer for the SCADA, Ron Peper will rebuild the existing computer. The reason is new computers have Windows 11, which is not compatible with our system. Our existing computer has Windows 7, which is compatible. 
Our radios are currently not communicating with each other. Don is in the process of having our radios reprogrammed. 
Questions/Comments:

Don said there is a grant available to cover 100% of handicapped ramps and restrooms for our access lots. 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:59am. 

THE NEXT MEETING IS SCHEDULED FOR SATURDAY, MARCH 9, 2024 at the Barlow Water Office at 9:00am. 
We, the directors of the BWID, do jointly and individually concur in the foregoing, and acknowledge that the foregoing occurred at this meeting held on January 13, 2024. 

Reviewed and approved during the March 9, 2024 meeting. 

Motion to accept:  _________________________ 
Seconded by: ____________________________ 
Approved by: _______ Board Members Present 
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